
 

 

Why NDVMA Supports the VLRP: 

• The VLRP has been successful to recruit and retain food 
animal veterinarians to ND.  

41 Recipients since the VLRP 
began from 2008—2020 

Overall 68.9% retention rate 
after fulfillment of  contracts 
(through 2016)   

 

48% of recipients through 2016 
have gone on to become          
practice owners in ND  

Requiring a service payback in ND will not fill the need for rural veterinarians.  
Most veterinarians are choosing to work in companion animal veterinary medicine 
(almost 60%). The VLRP is needed to recruit new food animal veterinarians to ND 
as the supply of practitioners in this area of practice is limited. 

• Food animal veterinarians are critical to support ND’s       
animal food production industry and to ensure a safe food 

      supply. 

The North Dakota Veterinary 

 Medical Association requests that:  

The Veterinary Loan Repayment Program 
 (VLRP) be continued to recruit food animal   
veterinarians to rural areas of need in ND. 

• The VLRP has been successful to recruit food animal         
veterinarians to ND especially since less than 5% of           
veterinarians work exclusively in food animal medicine. 

Food animal veterinarians face significant costs to establish practices and these   
practices will not be economically viable unless there is community support.           
Veterinarians are needed to promote public health, protect our food supply, and    
to serve in rural areas. The food animal industry is vital to the economy of North      
Dakota. The VLRP helps establish financial stability for veterinarians to serve in 
rural areas which in turn stimulates rural economies. 

Who We Are: 
The North Dakota Veterinary Medical 
Association has spent more than a    
century representing the interests of 
North Dakota veterinarians, their     
clients and patients. Today, the         
organization has around 300 members. 
We represent and meet the needs of 
the broad spectrum of  veterinary    
medicine, including, but not limited to, 
small and large animals, exotic species, 
bovine and equine practitioners as well 
as veterinarians working in research,    
industry, academia, public health and 
government capacities. 

 
For More Information Contact: 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Dr. Frank Walker 
Phone: 701-947-5950 or 701-650-9897 
Email: fewalker@stellarnet.com 
 
PRESIDENT 
Dr. Laura Beaudoin 
Phone: 701-483-3181 
Email: Laura_beaudoin@hotmail.com 
 
SECOND VICE-PRESIDENT 
Dr. Lisa Christenson 
Phone (W): 701-231-6304 
Email: lisa.christenson@ndsu.edu 

 
PUBLIC POLICY ADVISOR  
Dr. Derine Winning 
Phone:  701-242-3391 
Email: derinewin@msn.com 
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Pat Anderson 
NDVMA 

PO Box 1231 
Bismarck ND 58502 
Phone: 701-221-7740 
Email: execdir@ndvma.com 

Source: American Veterinary Medical Association 

• 100% retention of       

recipients from ND 


